
ISLAND HEIGHTS BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ISLAND HEIGHTS, NEW JERSEY 

PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES, WEDNESDAY, APRIL 27, 2016 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING ON THE BUDGET of the Board of Education of the 

Borough of Island Heights, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey held on Wednesday, April 27, 2016. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Mrs. Frankovich  in the Island Heights School Board 

Meeting Room.  Mrs. Frankovich led the group in the flag salute.   

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Laura Batyr, Karl Ciak, Maureen DeSanto, Melissa Drew, Kate 

Frankovich, and Matthew Tsucalas  

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Melissa Drew and Courtney Parks 

 

ALSO PRESENT:  Frank Frazee, School Business Administrator and Lil Brendel, Board Secretary  

 

In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act of the State of New Jersey, adequate notice of this 

meeting of the Board of Education was provided in the following manner: 

 
• On Friday, April 14, 2016 advance written notice of this meeting was delivered to the 

Asbury Park Press and posted at the Island Heights Grade School. 

• On Thursday, April 21, 2016 notice of this meeting was advertised in the Asbury Park 

Press.  

 

Mr. Frazee presented the 2016-17 budget.  

 

Upon motion of Mr. Ciak seconded by Mrs. Batyr the following resolution was approved: 

 

APPROVE THE 2016-17 BUDGET 

 

RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve the 2016-17 budget.  

 

 

 General 

Fund 

Special 

Revenue
s 

Debt 

Service 

 

Total 

2016-17 Total Expenditures 2,180,300 56,189 75,603 2,312,092 

     

Less:  Anticipated Revenues:                      

             

        State Aid    299,583      299,583 

        Special Revenues        56,189       56,189 

        Miscellaneous        5,013          5,013    

Taxes to be Raised 1,875,704  75,603 1,951,307 

     

 
 

ROLL CALL: 

AYES:  Mrs. Batyr, Mr. Ciak, Mrs. DeSanto,  Mrs. Frankovich,  and Mr. Tsucalas  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

 

Mr. Schwighauser introduced himself to the Board as a retired science teacher from Pennsylvania 

and had questions concerning the school district. He’s new to town and felt he should attend a 

meeting to become informed. He had questions on enrollment and choice, and also wanted to know 

where the students went after 6
th
 grade. He also was interested in special education. Mr. Frazee 

stated that some information is confidential and we cannot disclose. 

 

Upon motion of Mr. Ciak seconded by Mrs. Batyr the meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m. 

 

RESPECTULLY SUBMITTED: 

 

 

Lil Brendel, Board Secretary 

Approved: LB 5/11/16 


